GCMG Board Meeting

March 21, 2013
 Page 2

[image: image1.png]TEXAS AGRILIFE EXTENSION SERVICE,
Texas AsM System







































President Peggy Jones called the meeting to order.  Board members attending:  Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Jeff McKee, Cindy Waechter, Pat Schultze, and Carol Calentine, Dave Elder, and Bob Teweles. Guests attending:  Treva Hicks.    
Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of February 14, 2013 were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report.  Cindy Waechter gave the treasurer’s report, a copy of which is attached hereto.  Cindy had four reports:  Treasurer’s Report to Board and Membership, Budget to Actuals, Checking Account-Chart of Accounts and a Quicken Report-Category Summary.  Dave Elder made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report, Bob Davis seconded, and the motion carried.  The approved Treasurer’s report will be filed subject to audit.
Vice President/Programs.  Jeff McKee gave the line-up of upcoming speakers:

March

Michael Warriner on the Role of Bubble Bee
April

Liz Palfini, Texas Parks and Wildlife

“Weeding Through Heirlooms, Historic and Just Plain Good Old Days Gardening Propaganda.  How to make informed consumer garden choices.”
May

Open
June

GCMG Social

July

Dr. Rebecca Kelso

November
Paul Johnson, Texas A&M, “Proper Tree Pruning”

Old Business:

JMG Update:  Pam Turner gave a talk to St. James Catholic Church on square foot gardening.  The JMG also plan to give talks to 3rd graders at the Outdoor Learning Center.  It was recommended that because the Junior Master Gardener program is becoming so large, that the JMG program becomes either a Standing Committee or a Special Committee appointed by the President and approved by the Board of Directors.  
Present Elect Position:  Since Helen Griffith resigned this position, someone needs to be elected.  The Board recommended looking at members that have seniority and have been active in GCMG.  Bob Davis will come up with a list of eligible members.

Policy and Procedures Manual Update.  Cindy Waechter had handouts on “Policy and Procedures Manual Review Proposal.”  She asked the Board to prioritize which Chapters need to be worked on first and which members would be good to work on the various chapters.  Cindy would like comments from the Board within two weeks.
New Business:
Summer Social.  Joyce Friesenhahn has reserved Immaculate Conception Church in Marion (across the street from Hild’s Feed Store) off Hwy. 78 at 213 Barnet for the summer social.  Bob Davis accepted Joyce’s proposal, and Dave Elder seconded, motion carried.  Joyce said the church will take a donation, but will find out the amount that would be appropriate.

Earth Day Expenditure Approval.  Cindy Waechter said that the Earth Day committee will need more money for this event.  Cindy made a motion to approve up to $250 for this event, Dave Elder seconded and the motion carried.

Master Gardener Specialist Training Classes:  Three specialist trainings will be offered at Texas A&M campus.  The courses are:  Vegetable Specialist, Earth-Kind Landscape Specialist, and Pecan Specialist.  Peggy Jones met with Travis Franke and he recommended that the GCMG hold more community programs, and with GCMG members becoming specialists, there will be plenty of members that could teach community programs.  Bob Teweles made a motion to pay those that become a Vegetable Specialist $100.  Dave Elder seconded.  Peggy Jones made an amendment to also include Earth-Kind Landscape Specialist to receive $100.  ??? seconded the amendment, and the motion carried.
Peggy Jones will talk to Linda Bruno about how she wants to handle the community programs.

PowerPoint Presentation Class.  Intern, Diane Lippe, has offered GCMGs a class on “How to Put on a PowerPoint Presentation for the Speakers Bureau.”
Committee Reports – Action Items:
Volunteer Report:  Carol Calentine had a handout on all the volunteer opportunities available (see attached), and some events that have occurred.
Guadalupe County Community Garden.   Pulte Homes still plans to donate a 20 x 15 foot structure for the garden, but no date has been set.  Bob Davis reported that tomatoes and other vegetables have been planted, and tomato cages have been made. 
Wireless Microphone Request.  Treva Hicks asked the Board to purchase a portable wireless microphone with lapel mikes for approximately $900.  Dave Elder will send Treva a list of companies that sell microphones in the San Antonio area.  Peggy Jones said that previously the Board approved a microphone for $250, but there is not much available at that price.
Adjournment:  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:25 p.m.  
Attachments:
Treasurer Reports
GCMG Officers:


Peggy Jones, President 


Bob Davis, Past President


Open, President Elect 


Jeff McKee, Vice President


Cindy Waechter, Treasurer


Pat Schultze, Secretary


Carol Calentine, Volunteer Chairman


Dave Elder, Publication Chairman


Linda Bruno, Education Chairmen


Bob Teweles, Master Gardener Training Chairman
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